NONCREDIT FOR CAREER DEVELOPMENT COLLEGE PREPARATION (CDCP)
On Sat, Aug 29, 2015 at 11:39 PM -0700, "Gunder, Paula" <pgunder@losmedanos.edu> wrote: 
Hi Silvester, Louie, Janith. and Milton,  

Over the course of about a year and a half now, a group of us (including Louie) have been involved with our AB86 regional consortium to work with our local Adult Education schools to improve support - in specific curricular areas - for our shared adult student populations within our service areas   

During this time, we have had the opportunity to be introduced to the world of Noncredit, and more specifically to Enhanced Noncredit for Career Development College Preparation (CDCP), which includes five areas of Noncredit instruction that are eligible for enhanced apportionment funding that I believe we learned is now equal to credit apportionment funding.  According to the presentations we went to, which were given by our own Academic Senate for California Community Colleges, this was done (in part,o r entirely - ?) to incentivize colleges to consider the student benefits (including increasing/advancing equity) and curricular possibilities of Noncredit curriculum and instruction. 

[bookmark: _GoBack]As we have now had discussions with various faculty groups on campus about what we've been able to learn, we've reached the point of believing that it would be professionally beneficial and informative to propose that our LMC Senate and Curriculum leadership submit a formal request to ASCCC to have representatives who have experience and understanding of Noncredit (including, for example, the changes that have occurred, the processes involved with NC curriculum development and approval, and the benefits to our students and college) to come to present and lead us in discuss at an upcoming Senate meeting this semester, so that we might build a better collective understanding and discern whether Noncredit has something to offer our LMC community. 

In that there is specific mention in our faculty contract about Noncredit, we also thought it would be important to have union representation at such a presentation, as one of the items we wish to be crystal clear about is what any development and offering of Noncredit curriculum and courses would mean for the faculty teaching such courses (and for the programs within which such offerings might exist). 

Please understand that we are not, at this point, advocating that LMC develop and offer Noncredit; rather, based on we have been able to learn thus far, we are interested enough to want to learn more within the structure of a collective conversation about Noncredit. 

Below are a few links to the presentations we attended as well as those that were featured at this summer's 2015 Curriculum Institute - these can give you some background information if needed/wanted.  

- Statewide Focus on CDCP - New Opportunities for Equity: http://www.asccc.org/sites/default/files/AcademicAcaSP15CDCPEquity.pptx  

- Building a Fitness Foundation - Noncredit Curriculum Development: http://www.asccc.org/sites/default/files/Building%20a%20Fitness%20Foundation-2.pptx 

- Getting Stronger - Advanced Noncredit Curriculum Development: http://www.asccc.org/sites/default/files/AdvancedNoncredit-CDCP.pptx  

- Credit, Noncredit, and Community Service Courses: 
http://www.asccc.org/sites/default/files/Credit-noncredit-community_services_breakout_Final.pptx  

We look forward to reply to our request.    

Thank you,  

Paula 
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